Dear Mr Fernandez,

My wife, Shannon Donivan Johns, and myself, Patrick Johns are formally requesting and applying for connection to the Salem City Sewer System for our newly acquired property located at 6565 Sunnyside Rd SE Salem, OR 97306 for which we are named as the legal property owners. We have filed for annexation with the City of Salem for the approximately 1.26 acre lot with plans to build a single family home upon it. Per City of Salem rules, this property has been determined as being required to annex into the legal jurisdiction of the City of Salem and connect to City of Salem sewer lines as City of Salem sewer lines run adjacent to the property and the property is located within urban growth boundaries of the City of Salem.

The approximate size of the single-family residence planned is 2659sqft and as afore mentioned Shannon and myself are the legal owners of this property. The amount discharge would be that of the average 5-member family living in a home and we are currently averaging 5.50 units of waste for the year at our current address (4056 Marcus Ct NE Salem, OR 97305).

As one edge of the property located at 6565 Sunnyside Rd SE Salem, OR 97306 runs adjacent to City sewer lines it is our request that we be allowed to connect into the city sewer at some point along the approximately 150-foot length running adjacent to City of Salem property determined to be a favorable connection location by City of Salem Public Works in correlation with where the single-family residence will be located upon the property.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns,

503-910-5935

pjohns2rn@gmail.com

Thanks so much,

Sincerely.

Patrick and Shannon Johns.